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WELCOME TO HOLY TRINITY! 

We are so glad you have chosen to worship with us and hope you will return. You will find 
more information about worshiping with us on the white laminated card found hanging on the 
back of the pew. We also invite you to complete the visitor card and place it in the offering plate 
or give it to an usher so that we may further welcome you. If you would like to communicate a 
prayer request or pastoral need, please let us know on the back of these cards.

TODAY: AUGUST 26, 2018

In our Anglican cycle of prayer, we pray for The Anglican Church of Southern Africa.

In our local cycle of prayer we pray for Mustard Seed Community Health. Mustard Seed provides 
access to healthcare to people in Guildford County who are uninsured or underinsured. 

The flowers on the high altar are given to the glory of God and in loving memory of Emma 
Sharpe and Carl Jeffress by their daughters, Emmy Lou Jeffress Burchette and Laura Jeffress 
McKenzie and their families.

The greens on the church high altar during the week are given by Aurelia Stafford to the glory of 
God and in thanksgiving for the love and lives of family members.

Music — Violinist Amanda Matthews will perform the Prelude and the Offertory. David Dobbins 
will conduct the Chancel Choir in a setting of How Lovely is They Dwelling Place, arranged by Don 
Michael Dicey. The Postlude is an improvisation on the hymn tune Maryton.

We pray for the soul of Maria St. Goar, mother of Elisabeth (Liz) Wert.

Holy Trinity All-Church Picnic, today, 3-7 p.m. — Everybody is invited to Bur-Mil Park for a FUN 
picnic this afternoon! Bring your lawn chairs and blankets. Enjoy the afternoon reconnecting after 
the long summer, welcoming newcomers, and sharing delicious picnic food. We’ll have a bouncy 
house for the kids and our shelter is located next to a fantastic playground. There’s volleyball, a 
driving range, and par 3 golf too. Invite your friends to join us! Dinner will be served at 5 p.m. The 
church will provide hamburgers, hotdogs and tea. Parishioners are asked to provide sides and 
desserts. Those with last names beginning A-L bring a side dish and M-Z bring a dessert. BYOB, 
cans only. Bur-Mil Park, Shelter #1, 5834 Bur-Mill Club Rd, Greensboro, NC 27410.

Gently Used Rugs Needed — The Children’s Sunday School rooms need rugs when we return to 
our newly refurbished space in the fall. The approximate sizes needed are: 12 feet by 16 feet and 12 
feet by 14 feet. If you have a gently used rug that you would like to donate, please contact marjorie@
holy-trinity.com. Thank you.
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Summer Construction Hours — The Parish office will be OPEN: Tuesday – Thursday, 9 a.m. – 5 
p.m., and CLOSED: Monday and Fridays. Please email clergy for Pastoral needs: Tim@holy-trinity.
com, Gregoryfarrand@gmail.com, Nathan@holy-trinity.com, Sarah@holy-trinity.com. Please email 
Tammy McElroy for administrative needs:Tammy@holy-trinity.com. Please access Tammy’s cell if 
no email access: 336-202-0127.

Welcome to EYC for Rising 5th Graders — Do you have a youth that will be moving up to 5th 
grade this fall? If so, it’s time to welcome them to EYC! Please send in the youth’s name, parents 
names, full address, email and mobile number to our EYC Administrative Assistant, Savanah Carlyle, 
at savanah@holy-trinity.com.

Summer at Holy Trinity – Construction on the Parish House and Broome Hall has begun. So as of 
now, Nursery Care, Sunday School, Children’s Chapel, and Wednesday evening programming are 
suspended until fall. Families with young children are invited to worship in All Saints Chapel this 
summer, where children can move around and make noise. Vacation Bible School and Summer 
Outreach Adventure will not be held this summer. We apologize for the inconvenience, but our 
programs for children and families will be back in the fall in newly updated facilities. Thanks for 
your understanding and cooperation. 

Fall Start-up Schedule — Labor Day weekend will be the last Sunday of our summer service 
schedule. We will return to three church services (8 a.m., 9 a.m., and 11:15 a.m. on Sunday, 
September 10, and Stillpoint will resume September 12. We plan to re-open the nurseries on 
Sunday, September 23 for children birth – 4years. Room 105 is for birth until children are toilet 
trained and Room 103 is for toilet trained children through 4 years. The nurseries are open 8:45 
a.m. – 12:30 p.m. on Sunday mornings. Sunday School for children and adults is scheduled to begin 
again on Sunday, October 7, and all Wednesday activities will resume Wednesday, October 10 
including Children’s Choirs, Wednesday evening supper, and Kids of the Kingdom childcare.

Copies of Waking Up White for Sale — The church has eleven copies of Waking Up White by 
Debby Irving for $10.00. (The usual price is $19.99). Please contact Marjorie Donnelly at marjorie@
holy-trinity.com to reserve your copy on a first come, first serve basis.

COMING UP
Hot Dish and Hope — Tuesday, August 28. Please meet at 5:30 p.m. in the Mullin Life Center at 
First Presbyterian Church located in the 700 block of N. Greene Street.

An Evening with Debby Irving — Join us for a community event at First Presbyterian with Debby 
Irving, author of Waking Up White: And Finding Myself in the Story of Race on Monday, September 
17 at 7:30 p.m. at First Presbyterian Church. The event is free and open to the public. Please 
arrive early to find parking and be seated by 7:30 p.m., the doors will open at 6:30 p.m. Visit www.
fpcgreensboro.org.

OUTREACH

Food collection for the month of August is for Faith Action. Current needs include rice, dried 
beans, canned pinto and black beans, cooking oil, canned chicken, and canned tuna. Collection 
boxes are located in the narthex, receptionist lobby, and the elevator lobby. Healthy food items may 
be brought in bags to the church, but please do not bring empty bags, as they use up valuable space 
in the collection boxes. Food should be unopened, not expired, and not in glass containers. 304 lbs 
were collected for July- thank you!

Vases needed! If you have an extra large flower vase or two around your home and would like to 
donate it to the church for the altar flower ministry, we would welcome them! Please drop them off 
in the Fisher House kitchen. Thank you.

Attention Parents of College Freshmen — Holy Trinity has a highly successful outreach designed 
to keep your child connected to their Holy Trinity parish family through this first year of college 
by pairing them with a volunteer College Freshman Friend (or “CFF”). The CFF would be in touch 
with your freshman via US mail early in the first semester just to wish them good luck, then again 
during first and second semester exams to send a small care package. The CFF is also asked to 
remember your freshman on their birthday and on Valentine’s Day. For your child to be a part of this 
outreach, all you have to do is provide their contact information requested at this link (also available 
in the ePistle): https://form.jotform.com/ashleyholytrinity/CFF by Thursday, August 30. For more 
information, contact Carolyn Morazan at carolynmorazan@triad.rr.com.

Contact Information Needed for Family Newsletter — Each Sunday afternoon during the 
program year, we send out a Family Newsletter, which highlights church activities for children, 
youth, and families. If you have children birth–high school, and you are not already on the 
newsletter distribution list, please email marjorie@holy-trinity com, so we can add you.

Fall Covenant Groups Leaders Needed — Fall Covenant Groups begin in October. We would love 
to have lay members serve as leaders or co-leaders. Groups this fall will meet for six weeks using 
Henri Nouwen’s book Life of the Beloved: Spiritual Living in a Secular World as a tool for spiritual 
direction. If you would like to serve as a leader, contact Rev. Mark Lile-King at mark@holy-trinity.
com or 272-6149 x272. Leader training will be scheduled for September.

Be a Foyer Convener — Being in a Foyer Group (Supper Group) of 6-8 people is an awesome way 
to get to know people in the Holy Trinity community over a meal! We need 15 people or families 
to serve as Foyer Group Conveners. Conveners set a day and time for the first gathering and host 
the group in their home. At the first meeting, the group will organize itself for upcoming meals. 
Foyer members share in providing meals and hosting. Sign up begins in late August, and groups 
will meet October through next spring. Thank you for your ministry of connecting the Holy Trinity 
community! Contact Mark Lile-King at mark@holy-trinity.com or 336-272-6149 x272 to be a Foyer 
Convener.

Glory Ridge Donor Dinner — A gracious thank you to all that helped us reach our goal for Glory 
Ridge. This mission trip, while attended by youth, is something that our Holy Trinity family has 
shared together for many years. The love and service our youth provide to the families of Madison 
County would not be possible without your help. In celebration of Glory Ridge, the youth will 
host a Glory Ridge Stock Holder’s Dinner. Normally that would occur in early August, but due to 
construction we have postponed with a date to be announced. Invitations will be sent as soon as a 
date is set. Again, thank you, donors for supporting and loving not only our youth, but also loving 
complete strangers, just as Christ would do.

Police Presence on Sundays — Many of you have probably noticed police presence around 
the church property on some Sundays. This is not in response to any specific incident or threat, 
but simply a reflection of navigating the reality of being a large downtown parish. Our vestry is 
currently discerning what it means, both theologically and logistically, to have armed officers 
at church. If you have any questions, concerns, or feedback, please feel free to contact a vestry 
member or clergy person.
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PRAYERS

Amanda, Bruce Adkins, Steven Alday, Timothy Scott Bailey, Bennet, Emily Black, Bob, RuthAnne 
Brame, Randy Byrd, Mary Calhoun, Mary Stanton Coltrane, Monnie Compton, Stephany Copeland, 
Lorraine Dodds, Colin Dunnigan, Jacqueline Dusenbury, Davilynn Furlow, Ellen, Jackson Gillespie, 
Sue Harrison, David Haymond, Helena, Betsy Hicks, Muriel Inabnet, Dee Irwin, John, the James 
family, Harold Johnson, Murray Johnston, Kath and Rick, John Kavanagh, Gene Kirch, Sherry Kirch, 
Lane, Alberto Lazo-Hulme, George Lile-Henley, Sally Marsh, Ruby Galen McCracken, Larry Merricks, 
Barbara and Bob Metz, Larry Miller, Gail Murphy, Bethany Myer, Pat, Sharon, Sherry Pinedo, Arlene 
and Pinky Potter, Rosie Powell, Mae and Jim Rice, Melissa Robbins, Don Robinson, Ashely Riggs, 
Sattler family, Camille Smart, Luke Sorgius, Bill Sumner, Sona Thornburn, Joe Trovato, Suzanne 
Uzzell, Samuel Warren, David Weeks, Butch Williams, Glenn Wilson.

Unless otherwise requested, names will remain on the Prayer List for two months. To add, delete 
or extend the time for a name, notify The Rev. Sarah Carver at sarah@holy-trinity.com.

Almighty God, we commend to your gracious care and keeping all the men and women of our 
armed forces at home and abroad, especially Blair Bloomquist, Brett Bloomquist, Patrick Riley 
Causey, Rachael Colon, Sarah Compton, Brown DuBose, Shelby Gakeler, Erin Graham, Richard 
Jarrell, Stephen Johnson, Frank Lucius, Dr. Tony Musarra, Charles Pierce, Judson Riordon, Noah 
Scribner, Sgt. Matthew Simms, Ryan Sparks, Lamar Stanley, and James Vinson. Defend them day by 
day with your heavenly grace; strengthen them in their trials and temptations; give them courage 
to face the perils which beset them; and grant them a sense of your abiding presence wherever they 
may be, through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

CALENDAR
Sunday, August 26
8:30 a.m.	 Holy Eucharist — Church
9:30 a.m.	 Coffee Hour — Labyrinth
10:30 a.m.	 Holy Eucharist — Church
3 p.m.		  All-Church Picnic — Bur Mil Park
		  Bur-Mil Park, Shelter #1, 5834 Bur-Mill Club Rd, Greensboro, NC 27410

Monday, August 27
6 p.m.		  Vestry Meeting — Smyth Library

Tuesday, August 28
5:30 p.m.	 Hot Dish & Hope — Mullins Life Center at First Presbyterian 

Wednesday, August 29
Tuscany Pilgrimage departs
7 p.m.		  Chancel Choir Rehearsal — Church

Sunday, September 2
Last Summer Worship Sunday
8:30 a.m.	 Holy Eucharist — Church
9:30 a.m.	 Coffee Hour — Labyrinth
10:30 a.m.	 Holy Eucharist — Church
3 p.m.		  Holy Eucharist at Well Spring

The Need Box for August is designated for school supplies.

Congregational Care Ministry: This ministry oversees visiting members of our Church family 
who may be in one of our hospitals. Because of confidentiality laws, we no longer have access 
to information telling us who is in the hospital. If you or a member of your family are admitted 
to one of the hospitals, we would like to be notified so we can visit and pray with you. Contact the 
Rev. Sarah Carver at 336-272-6149 ext 220 or sarah@holy-trinity.com. 

Prayers in the Park Ministry — Lunch preparers are needed each Sunday. If you are looking 
for an opportunity to help neighbors in need in downtown Greensboro, your participation is 
welcomed and most appreciated. To sign up, visit www.holy-trinity.com/serve/outside-the-parish. 
On that webpage, you’ll also seek a link to our Walmart and Amazon gift registries where you can 
purchase practical items to help - and they’ll be shipped right to the church! For questions or more 
information about Prayers in the Park, please contact Ken Keeton at keetonken00@gmail.com or 
Terri Cartner at cartnerterri@gmail.com. You can also follow us on Facebook at “Prayers in the Park.”

SERVANT LEADERSHIP SCHOOL

Registration is open for fall classes beginning the week of September 24! Each fall, we offer SL1: The 
Inward Journey of Faith, the first class in our core class series. Led by the Rev. Gregory Farrand, SL1 
is offered this fall on Tuesdays from 6-8 p.m. or on Thursdays from 10 a.m.–noon. If you have ever 
wondered about taking a class, now is a great time. To register for SL1 and to learn more about all of 
our offerings for this fall, please visit www.servantleadergreensboro.com or call (336) 544-1225. 

SL1: The Inward Journey of Faith invites us to experience what Jesus described as a life of 
fullness and meaning. We will explore how the lenses and paradigms that we inherit from our 
culture and upbringing keep us stuck. A fresh, nuanced understanding of Christian spirituality 
helps us understand the paradigm shift that Jesus proclaimed: from a model of empire and 
domination to the Kingdom of God. Jesus’ ancient teachings along with the contemporary shift 
currently unfolding in science and cosmology, offer us a new paradigm that provides a map for 
our journey to a life lived fully and freely. We know that we can’t live into a paradigm shift with 
intellectual knowledge alone, so this course also comes with an extensive toolbox of practices. The 
practice-oriented path of Christian spirituality will help you blend the inward journey of personal 
transformation with the outward journey of service in the world.

Are you interested in more information about our school and what we offer? Are you a returning 
student looking forward to fall classes? Please join us on Saturday, September 8 from 10-11:30 a.m. 
in the Fisher House Cafe. Facilitators will open time together with a spiritual practice and then offer 
time for group reflection and conversation. With the hope that you will be able to truly connect and 
have the space to do so, the number of participants is limited to 30. Interested in attending? Email 
Sarah Chowning, our Communications Coordinator, at servantleadergso@gmail.com.
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August 26
Jack DuBose
Phil Nahser
Laura Gasiorek
Aidan Maycock
Helen Brooks
Margaret Kantlehner
Sara Maley
Jane Dalton

August 27
Jack DuBose
Phil Nahser
Laura Gasiorek
Aidan Maycock
Helen Brooks
Margaret Kantlehner
Sara Maley
Jane Dalton

August 28
Ray Korman
Corinne Lile-King
Mae Rice
Grace Williams
Myrna Greene
Charles Saunders

August 29
Sally Anderson
David Girardi
Rebecca Schlosser
Christine McClement
Claire Burns
Ken Sisk
Sophie Rocco
Preston Merrell
Rick Ramsey

August 30
Bill Collins
Halle Dobbins
Mark Shogry
Maggie Triplette
Aurora Gonzalez
Natania Howard
Max Berger

August 31
Sue Griswold
Bob Metz
Maxine Leister
Charlie Alexander
Jane Leitch
William Brady
Carolyn Green

September 1
Emma Griffiths
Warren Hayes
Mallory Mink

September 2
Robert Payne
Gracie Southwell
Will Troutman

BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK
Watch over your beloved children, O Lord, as their days increase; bless and guide them wherever 

they may be. Strengthen them when they stand; comfort them when discouraged or sorrowful; raise 
them up if they fall; and in their hearts may your peace which passes understanding abide all the 

days of their lives; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen

Follow us on Facebook!


